



Kiwanis is a global organization of volunteers dedicated to improving the world – one child and one community at a time.

"Moving forward, pushing to the edge."

Noon to 1 p.m. luncheon meeting at The Athletic Club of Columbus, 136 East Broad Street, Columbus, OH 43215

December 5, 2016



Nannette Maciejunes

Executive Director Columbus Museum of Art

Nannette V. Maciejunes has served as executive director of the Columbus Museum of Art since November 2003. She is a graduate of both Stanford's Executive Program for Nonprofit Leaders and the Getty Leadership Institute for Museum Management (MMI). In 2006, Nannette Received both the Ohio Governor's Award for the Arts in the category of Arts Administration and the South Side Settlement House Spirit of Volunteerism Award. In 2009, Nannette was



named a YWCA Woman of Achievement. Recently, she was named a 2015 Columbus Business First C-Suite Award Honoree.

Under Nannette's leadership, the Museum adopted and implemented the mission to create great experiences with great art for everyone. She was instrumental in CMA's acquisition of The Photo League collection and the Philip J. and Suzanne Schiller Collection of American Social Commentary Art, 1930-1970, which is considered to be the most important collection of its kind. In 2011, CMA opened the Center for Creativity, an innovative new space that demonstrates the museum's leadership in the field of the visitor-centered museum experience and commitment to creativity. In 2013, the CMA was awarded the Institute of Library and Museum Services' National Medal, the Nation's highest honor for museums. Nannette spearheaded the largest and most successful endowment and capital campaign in CMA's history. In October 2015, the museum completed its major renovation and expansion, which included the renovation of the historic 1931 building and the addition of a new 50,000 sq. ft. wing and sculpture garden. Due to the tremendous impact that the Margaret M. Walter Wing

~~~ continued on page two

## Today's Meeting

#### **Greeters:**

Dan Lacey - Clark, Schaefer, Hackett & Co. Tom Christman – The Ohio Exterminating Company

## **Invocation:**

**Colleen Ogle** – King Avenue United Methodist Church

Committee Meetings: Scholarship (1 p.m.)

#### **Menu Options:**

**Hot:** House salad, turkey meatloaf with char tomato chutney.

Cold: Ham and provolone on wheat with chips.

## A Glance at this week

## **Birthdays:**

12/07 **– Tom Hayden** 

12/08 – **Bob Banasik** 



Wednesday, 12/07/1941 – The Imperial Japanese Navy carried out a surprise attack on the United States Pacific Fleet and its defending Army and Marine air forces at Pearl Harbor, Hawaii.

**Thursday, 12/08** – 9 a.m. - E-Challenge – Center for Workforce Development – C.S.C.C.

**Saturday, 12/10** – Bethlehem on Broad – Broad Street United Methodist Church. (501 East Broad Street).

## Get to know Kiwanis...

This Monday, December 5, we will host a special information session for individuals looking to learn more about Kiwanis in general and Kiwanis Club of Columbus in particular.

Please invite those you think might consider joining our Club. This is not a high-pressure session, but one that will provide them with some useful, decision-making information.



The session will begin at 11:15 a.m. at the Athletic Club of Columbus, and will last about 30 minutes. You are welcome, and encouraged, to accompany your guest to the information session and then to host them at our normal Kiwanis luncheon meeting at noon. Be sure to make their luncheon reservation by noon this Friday.

Money can't buy happiness, but it can buy cows, and cows make milk, and milk makes ice cream, and ice cream makes you happy!

## 'Bethlehem on Broad' brings joy ...

As each of us were growing up, we likely had countless photos taken at Christmastime of us opening presents, wearing new clothes, playing with toys, and in general, enjoying the holidays. They were moments to remember, moments we all treasure.

But not all children are that fortunate and many have never received the gift of a happy memory captured on paper.



On Saturday, December 10, Kiwanis Club of Columbus will partner with Broad Street United Methodist Church (501 East Broad Street) to conduct the annual 'Bethlehem on Broad,' a program designed to bring Christmas to those in need and to help insure a

memorable holiday.

We will be taking photos of children and families sitting with Santa Claus, and providing them with a framed photo as a holiday keepsake. We will need the help of many Kiwanians (family and friends welcome) to staff each of the five, two-hour shifts, with start times at 8:30 a.m.; 10:15 a.m.; noon; 1:45 p.m.; and 3:30 p.m. To sign up for one or more of the two-hour and 15-minute shifts, go to <a href="https://docs.google.com/spreadsheets/d/14TgxHGftH5imbSQb8758Mj0\_Qq2lQBQknssdnNgE8jQ/edit#gid=0">https://docs.google.com/spreadsheets/d/14TgxHGftH5imbSQb8758Mj0\_Qq2lQBQknssdnNgE8jQ/edit#gid=0</a> to fill in your name and contact information.

## ~~~ continued from page one

has made on the community, the Columbus Museum of Art was recently awarded the 2016 GCAC 'Columbus Makes Art Excellence' Award and the 2016 Columbus Foundation Award.

Dear Santa – I've been good all year. Okay, most of the time ... once in a while. Never mind, I'll buy my own stuff.

## Roy Young passes away ...

Long time Kiwanis member **Roy Henry Young** passed away peacefully on Saturday, November 19, at the age of 86. Roy was born in Toronto, Ontario, Canada on October 6, 1930 to Herbert and Christina Young. He served the United States proudly in the U.S. Army/Air Force for 23 years, and during the Vietnam War.

Roy had a passion for education, receiving his master's degree from George Washington University and his Ph.D. from The Ohio State University. He used his love of teaching to change the lives of the students at Franklin Heights High School. Roy also enjoyed reading, computers, golf and collecting stamps and coins.

He was a member of our Club and a former Lt. Governor within Kiwanis, in addition to his work with SCORE - Counselors to America's Small Businesses.

Please keep Roy and his family in your thoughts and prayers during this holiday season.

Do you think when fish get thrown back by fishermen, they swim around yelling about abductions and the other fish stop talking to them?

#### Let us know ...

Have you recently changed jobs, been promoted, received an award, welcomed a new child or grandchild into the family? If so, your fellow Kiwanians would like to know and would like to be able to congratulate you.

The best way to get the word out is through our weekly newsletter, or through the weekly "Happy Dollar"

announcements at our Monday meetings. An article about your 'life event' can be submitted to our editor, **Paul Bohlman**, for publication in the newsletter. Don't worry too much about your writing skills; just focus on making sure the facts are accurate. Paul and his team of copy editors will take care of the grammar, punctuation and spelling.

## Support the wait staff ...

Periodically throughout the year, we have collected and set aside money to be presented during the holiday season to

our hard-working and dedicated wait staff at the ACC. Each week, they have the room set up for us and ready to go, and then move effortlessly throughout the room, serving our



meals without interrupting conversations and/or committee meetings.

While a very small gratuity amount is built into each week's lunch fee, that amount is shared with all ACC wait staff and does <u>not</u> go entirely to those who serve <u>us</u>.

To round out our collections to date, we will be placing envelopes on the table each Monday in December. There is no obligation to give; however, we hope the holiday spirit will move you in that direction. All funds collected will be presented at the December 19 meeting.

There is no "we" in chocolate, or bacon.

## 2016 Entrepreneurial Challenge ...

Being an entrepreneur is both exciting and challenging. Many young adults dream of someday owning their own business or perhaps developing an idea for a product or service and successfully using it to launch their career. It is this type of entrepreneurial spirit we hope to capture and cultivate with our annual E-Challenge for high school students.

This year's event will be held on Thursday, December 8, at the Center for Workforce Development on the Columbus State Community College Campus. More than 125 handselected high school students are expected to participate in this hands-on experience designed to test



their creativity, teamwork, marketing and presentation skills.

Kiwanis Club of Columbus will coordinate the event, which is free to the students and includes lunch (courtesy of White Castle). We will be asking for Kiwanis volunteers to serve as small-group mentors to help guide the students through the process. This is a great opportunity for our members to give back to the community <u>and</u> to work directly with a small (10-12) group of students. If you are interested in volunteering, please contact Kristin Gintz at **kgintz@wesbanco.com**. The event runs from 9 a.m. to about 1:30 p.m.

## And so ends another week without my becoming unexpectedly rich.

## Year-end giving ...

In this week's mail you will receive a request to include the Columbus Kiwanis Foundation's 1916 Society in you year-end giving plans. We hope we can count on your support.

Founded in 1970, the Columbus Kiwanis Foundation has as its mission providing grants and scholarships that support the Columbus community. A significant portion of the charitable expenditures made through the Club's committees are derived from the income earned on the total funds held by the Foundation. The Foundation is a 501(c) 3 charitable organization, making any contributions tax deductible to the full extent provided by law.

There are several ways you can contribute to the Foundation:

**1916 Society** – Contributions to this fund, by cash or check,

are used for general Foundation programming and are not earmarked for any special purpose when deposited into the Foundation. Joining the



Society requires an initial pledge of \$1,000, which, if desired, can be paid over a four-year period. Additional gifts of any amount will be recorded with recognition given when various levels are reached.

\$2,500 - Silver level \$5,000 - Gold level \$10,000+ - Platinum level

You can find a history of the 1916 Society and a current listing of members, on our Club web site: **www.columbuskiwanis.org.** 

**Endowed gift** – You can endow a fund with a minimum contribution of \$10,000. Annual distributions from the fund can be made as directed by you in any written guidelines that have been pre-approved by the Foundation.

**Bequest** – It is never too soon to start thinking about estate planning. We have a number of Club members who can work with you to provide for a lump sum gift to the Foundation as part of your estate plan.

**Insurance** – Another possible way to contribute to the Foundation is by naming the Foundation as a beneficiary of an insurance policy.

When I was little my Dad had me convinced that the ice cream truck only played music when it was sold out. Well played, Dad ... well played.

## Division 10-W schedules several events ...

Each winter, Kiwanis Division 10-W plans several group events in an effort to bring the Division's clubs and members together in a fun atmosphere. This year is no different and the following three events have been scheduled:

1- Tuesday, December 20 – The Ohio State men's basketball team will take on Youngstown State. Tip off will be at 7 p.m. and tickets are \$31 each in the mezzanine level.



2- Sunday, January 29, 2017 – The Ohio State women's basketball team will play Nebraska. Tip-off will be at noon. Tickets are \$12 each.

3- Saturday, February 25, 2017 – The Ohio State men's hockey team will play Michigan. Face off will be at 7 p.m. and tickets are \$12 each.

4- A Kiwanis night at the Blue Jackets is also being planned but the date and details have not yet been finalized.

Additional details on how to order tickets will be forthcoming. Mark these dates on your calendar and please watch your e-mail and this newsletter for further details.

Females are simple, bro. With them, yes means yes, and no means yes, and no means no, and no means maybe, but maybe means yes and maybe means no.

# Club Trustees and Committee Chairs to meet ...

The December meeting of Kiwanis Club of Columbus Trustees and Committee Chairs will be held on Tuesday, December 13 at Aubergine Dining Club (1269 Grandview Avenue, Grandview

Heights). The meeting will begin at 5:30 p.m.; those attending are welcome to stay after the meeting to enjoy some fellowship and dinner. We will order off a limited menu.



Trustee meetings are open to all Club members as this is where the official business of the Club takes place. All members are encouraged to participate in the discussions and to have their opinions heard, before Club Trustees vote.

Please let Club Secretary **Paul Bohlman** know by Friday, December 9, if you will be attending the meeting, and specifically if you will be staying for fellowship and dinner.

It's hard to make a comeback when you haven't been anywhere.

Old age used to be all in my head. Now it's in my joints, too.

## Next meeting

(December 12, 2016)

## **Program:**

**Herb Asher** – Professor Emeritus, Department of Political Science, The Ohio State University.

#### **Greeters:**

**Arnold Barzak -** Capital Property Solutions **David Brainin** – David J. Brainin LLC

#### **Invocation:**

To be determined

**Committee Meetings:** Homeless (1 p.m.)

## **Menu Options:**

Hot: Mixed green salad, black bean ravioli with red pepper and chipotle cream.

Cold: Chicken salad on croissant, fruit.

## **Kiwanis Club of Columbus**

P.O. Box 20334, Columbus, OH 43220-0334

**Phone:** 614-738-0069

**e-mail:** office@columbuskiwanis.org **website:** www.columbuskiwanis.org

#### **CLUB OFFICERS**

Jack D'Aurora President
Jeff Rayis Past President
Chad Endsley President-Elect
Jim Shively Vice President
Elaine Young Treasurer
Paul Bohlman Secretary/Editor

#### **CLUB TRUSTEES**

20172018Chad EndsleyJim ShivelyKristin GintzBrian SeitzBill CalvertChuck FroboseArnold Barzak IICaitlyn NestlerothLeslie HuntingtonWes Strickling

## **Columbus Kiwanis Foundation**

P.O. Box 20334, Columbus, OH 43220-0334

#### **FOUNDATION OFFICERS**

Mark Swepston President
Ted Coons Vice President
Jim Bechtel Treasurer
Paul Bohlman Secretary

## **FOUNDATION TRUSTEES**

Jeff Rayis Chad Endsley
Jack D'Aurora Alan Weiler
Dan McCormick David Timmons